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September 23, 2010 

 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
  
May the love and blessing of our Heavenly Parent and our True Parents be with you.  
  
With the approval of our True Parents, our  brother, Rev. Barry Geller, will be stepping down as 
District Director of District 3 after serving faithfully in that role for the past four years (and 
serving for the previous 6 years as Vice Regional Director).  
  
The person whom our True Parents have approved to become Rev. Geller's successor, the new 
District Director for District 3, is Mr. George Kazakos. George and his family are longtime 
members of the New Jersey church community and he is a very strong and faithful supporter of 
Rev. In Jin Moon and her vision for America, having been one of the first to step forward to help 
her create and build Lovin' Life Ministries.  
  
True Parents and In Jin Nim are deeply grateful to Rev. Geller and his family for their many 
years of heartfelt investment and prayer for the families of District 3 and for God's providence in 
America. We know they will continue to work for the establishment of Cheon Il Guk here in 
America.  
  
Congratulations to George Kazakos and his family. Upon the foundation that has been laid by 
Rev. Geller and by those before him, we are confident that he will lead District 3 forward to new 
levels of greatness.  
  
Thank you and may God bless you.  
 
 
   
 
     Rev. Joshua Cotter 
     Executive Vice-President 
     HSA-UWC USA 
 


